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Parental Involvement Policy
At Stanstead Mill we recognise the importance of and are willing to spend time conversing with parents/carers:

To explain how the experiences we offer the children contribute to their learning and to describe how their child is progressing

To draw on parents/carers detailed knowledge of their own child
To offer help and support where necessary

However, it is the parent responsibility to collect their child in plenty of time to be able to discuss their child’s day with a member of staff.

During the child’s induction to nursery, parents/carers will be provided with a pack, full of information about our practices, The EYFS (2017) , how we monitor development and other information to support the child at nursery.  They are also provided with a ‘what to expect when’ sheet to complete.  This will give our setting a parents/carers view of where their child is developmentally when they start nursery.  Forms to provide routine and child centred information are also given to the parents and we request that the ‘about me’ section on the child’s online journal is completed and kept up to date where possible.  

In our diverse nursery, we recognise a valuable resource in our parents/carers and we welcome their help and support in our efforts to encourage positive attitudes towards diversity.  

Once a year the nursery will send out a questionnaire regarding the provision of care we provide for parents/carers and their children.  We appreciate parents/carers time in completing this, as it will aid the nursery in its continual improvement and aim to provide a high provision of care.

If a child's parents/carers are separated, our policy is to deal with the paying parent and all correspondence, agreements and contracts will be made with and signed by the paying parent.  All parents/carers involved will be informed of development issues regarding their child but we will not discuss confidential information regarding the contract between the paying parent and Stanstead Mill unless agreed in writing by the paying parent.

The nursery will also provide two coffee mornings each year where we provide an open nursery for parents and carers to come and see the nursery.  This is an ideal opportunity for to meet the staff team, as well as other children and their families. 

Continuing examples of promoting positive relationships and communication with parents and Stanstead Mill are:
Daily diary
Newsletters

Open door policy

Online learning journals 

Links to key legislation, guidance and policies

Children Act 2004

Every Child Matters 2004

The Early Years Foundation Stage revised edition 2017
Stanstead Mill Safeguarding Children Policy 
Stanstead Mill Bullying Policy
Stanstead Mill Special Needs Policy
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